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 Western Cape Street Children’s Forum
MINUTES OF THE WCSCF 
MONTHLY MEETING
 



    Wednesday 28th June 2017, 10:00 – 12:00 

@ Salesians Institute
ATTENDANCE: Nick Van Rooyen (Teahmo), Wilma Piek (VRCID), Isobel Swart (Badisa Elsies River), Eddie Thesen (NACCW), Vuyokazi Ntalima (KBSJSRA), Reinet Retief (StreetSmart), Colleen Brookes-Gain (WCSCF), Janice King (WCSCF).
APOLOGIES:   Herman Smit (CAP), Pam Jackson (Ons Plek), Headman Siralala (CCID), Pat Eddy (CCID), Charmaine Petersen (Durbanville library), Marion Thomas (KBSJSRA).
1. WELCOME.  Nick welcomed all.  Introductions went around the room.
2. Minutes of last meeting & matters arising.  Nick proposed and Vuyokazi accepted the minutes as correct.
Point 6: Constitution and AGM

Point 7.1 Feedback on Strategic Document
Point 7.2 Indaba to be added from previous minutes.
3. Coordinators Feedback
· Membership.  Been very busy getting recruiting Members for the new period – Normal for people to register at the last minute.  
· Community Chest Due Diligence. Done.
· DSD Funding Application.  Due end of the July.  Also assisting 4 new organization to Register with DSD and simultaneously apply for funding. 
· A R3500 Donation was received from a Norwegian Tourist, visiting Hout Bay.  
· Community Chest Grant.  Coming through soon.  Not sure how much as yet. 
· Community Chest Child Protection Forum. Called urgently last week at St Georges Cathedral in reaction to high number of child murders and rapes.  32 cases of Child Murder since the beginning of the year – although media says only 25.  200 people present.  They put together a standing committee - Janice volunteered for it.    Issues include:  A society unsafe for children, no real justice for children.   Key people included:
· Prof Eric Atmore, UCT.  Working on policy.
· Lucinda Evans from Philisa Abafazi Bethu in Lavender Hill.  They started the Renee Roman (one of the children murdered) Search and Rescue Group in Lavender Hill, where community members walk through the streets or wait at Spaza Shops so that when little children (eg 5-9 year olds) come to buy for their families, they Rescue Service walks these little ones home.  Oftentimes they found the parents’ at home drunk or the parents were too scared to send their older children to the shops for fear of them being targeted by the gangs for recruitment. 
· Valdi van Reenen LeRoux, Director at the Trauma Centre.  Believes that violence towards children had been normalized in the WC.    She is championing the cause petitioning Parliament for a Commission of Inquiry into Safety of children in WC.  
· Community Chest Residential Care Meeting. 11 CYCC’s present.  Lorenzo David’s said that CYCC’s needed to tell Govt the true cost.  Govt gives 20% and expected the NGO’s to find the rest.  The CYCC’s were not after 100% subsidy as they preferred to remain independent; however a realistic subsidy would be feasible.  St. Michaels had about 1 month before it closes its doors.  Thught was they CYCC’s need legal help but to put case forward in a non-combatant way to solve this problem.  If CYCC’s are consistantly running at a deficit, then in the next 3-5 years there would be no CYCC’s left. They were going to develop a document to this effect.  Comm Chest taking this on is good, because CYCC’s who are DSD funded, fear consequences if they speak out.
· Currently assisting KRAC (Leonsdale Elsies River), Transformers DIC (Delft) and Hope Options DIC (Calizdorp) with Registration, making sure they had all the relevant forms etc.   

Eddie.  He felt that there were some CYCC’s who were under-resourced and others who were over-resourced. There didn’t seem to be a balance. Wrt St Michaels who were one of the oldest children’s homes in the WC, they had only 1 months’ salary for its staff and no money for food for the children in their care.  So if a child was sent to St Michaels then it meant that the child would be deprived of food.   It was a sad picture but what was good was that someone who previously worked as a CYCW had seen was happening and was taking it on. The orgs are being held to ransom via the DSD TPA’s. Due to funding limistations, it is impossible for them to fulfill their contracts.  But they have no choice but to sign. There is also a lack of communication wrt to DSD who were not open to discussion which had made this a very difficult topic of discussion.
Nick.  He felt that these points which had been raised should be brought up in the Indaba.  The Execs needed to finalise what the topics would be for the breakaway sessions.
4. Street view.
Janice.  The caseloads of the designated teams are still the same. Marion had sent her an email mentioning a particular boy, one of the Kalk Bay “sunshine kids” who KBSJSRA had been monitoring for the last 18 months (although he’s been on the streets for up to 6 years).  This boy had been asking to be taken to Lindelani but had never been assisted.  Another child completed his 8 weeks at the Lindelani Substance Abuse Programme, but the SW hadn’t managed to secure further placement for the child by the time the next Court appearance.  The child was placed at Homestead (even though the HOD has stated, in Oct 2016, that The Homestead would not be used for street children) and within a few days, was allowed to go to the shop and never returned.  When the mom went to visit her child, they could not find him and it turned out he had been missing for about 4 days.  Homestead had not reported him as absconded.  Mother wrote to HOD, threatening to take the matter to the Media. 

Particpant.  The CYCC’s at the meeting were not happy that the Facilities Directorate seemed to ‘just be ticking boxes” but were not open to discussion about issues they had.  8 weeks wasn’t sufficient time for a Street Child who has been on the street long term, to be rehabilitated, or for the family to be strengthened to cope.  What was now obvious was that the whole system needed to be overhauled.
Janice to set up a meeting with Robert and our keys regional Roleplayers (Marion, Wilma, Patricia and Badisa Trio) to present true numbers and issues to him.  
Wilma.  With the storm, the VRCID had sent out a notice of where to find shelter.  Bijou (a Congolese lady who runs an ECD – for mainly SA kids and street children) found 20 children on the streets of Parow; called the City and they told her to take them to SAPS.  The children refused and she took them to her ECD instead.  She still has 7 of them sleeping illegally at her crèche. Point is the children do not want to work with the Social Worker’s, becuase of the bad experiences they have had to date.  Concerned parents are also bringing their children to Bijou because of the gang violence in their communities.
Vuyokazi.  Questioned whose responsibility it was when a child absconds. Wilma said it was the responsibility of the facility that the child was at and Isobel agreed that In the case of a child who absconds or who does not want to be at that place, the CYCC needs to call in the police, the SW, and the family.
Wilma raised the question:  what happens when a Social Worker cannot get a secure facility for a child who is a flight risk?  What then?
Janice.  That is the problem, the reason we have been lobbying DSD for more placement options for the last year.  They did try, but the efforts have not yielded sufficient spaces, so more needs to be done.  She thinks that DSD is also discouraged after that frustrating process, and they are also lacking in funds.

Eddie. He felt that enough wasn’t being done for the Street Children.  Previously there had been camps the Street Children could go to but all of that has fallen away.  Why was that so?  He also felt that enough wasn’t being done for the Street Children after the 8 weeks were over and it seemed that there was just no continuity.  Do the people making these rules, taking the decisions, etc, know what they are doing?  

Nick.  The responsibility of this forum was to take action on this and an official letter needed to be sent and a specific timeline for a response ie: 21 working days, be given.
5. Constitution and AGM.  The Executive Committee are currently busy with amendments to the Constitution, streamlining it.  Proxy voting would be allowed but notifications to the effect would be sent out prior.  If anyone has queries, they should feel free to contact Janice.
 Janice. Since there were lots of regional forums and sub-forums, it would be appropriate if people from these various sub-forums could represent their issues/areas on the new Exec Team.  
6. Indaba.  Issues and how it is done still being considered.  This should be an Inter-Sectoral event. Proper research needed to be done so that accurate stat.  
Janice. Herman spoke of Trilogue - Business to be included in the Indaba.  Businesses needs to come on board with much needed funding.
Wilma.  Agreed that govt will never have enough funding.  Govt wasn’t the answer and shouldn’t be looked at for funding.  Getting other sources of funding was what was needed.
Nick.  The origin of lack of funding did not stem from Robert.  It went much higher.  People on the street were people who had lost hope and that’s bigger than drug usage.  There were so many factors that need to be considered.  Dpt of Justice/ Businesses/ National Govt/ Provincial gov around the same table. 
Eddie. Lorenzo also felt that wrt to the CYCC’s, it needed to be taken higher.  NACCW was 100% behind what Community Chest was trying to do.  Ruling could be implemented that Govt and NGO CYCC’s should be getting Equal funding.  Govt needed to look at the true cost involved and make room for a top up.
7.1 Any other business 
Number of Children on the street in our communities.  Accurate numbers were needed.  This is being considered as the subject of a future WCSCF research project.
8. Next Meeting: 30th August 2017  - WCSCF AGM
Signatures: 

Meeting Chair:  




    Another Exec Present:   




Enquiries:   Janice Sparg (WCSCF Coordinator)    Cell: 072 4500 456

  Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com
